



# COMMON SCENTS

Volume 26 Issue 3

May-June 2001

#### E-mail Addresses

Nearly everuyone has an e-mail address these days, and it does make keeping in touch so much easier.

Some of you have shared your e-mail address with us and it will be on the membership list next month.

If you haven't given yours to John Etchells please do so—if you don't want it published that's fine, but the board will be able to keep in touch with you better if they have it. Thanks.

### Inside this issue:

Training Session Flyer	2
Picnic Flyer	3
Maggie's Track	4
Murphy's "T" TED Survey	5
TidBits	6
Tracking Tests Kodi's "T"	7 & 8

Calendar of Events 9

### Presidents message

I would like to congratulate some of our members that have received titles this spring. Jim Friedl and Kodi on getting their TD, glad you finally did it. Edie Braginton and Maggie, Lisa Pattison and Murphy found their gloves adding the TD to their list of titles.

Our club members have been very busy and getting titles to show for their efforts.

TED is behind us once again. As Vice President I had the pleasure of organizing the seminar for four years, I learned a lot about "organizing" in that time and was getting into the swing of it. I felt it was time to have someone else with fresh ideas take over. Now I can be a helper. Good luck to Edie Braginton as she will take over the job. I talked to so many nice people that wanted information about TED and then meeting them was great.

This year the caterer that provided the food was excellent. Everything was fresh, tasty, and very well presented. Our thanks to Hampton Junction.

The response to our seminar is great and we fill so fast that the waiting list just grows. As I made calls to members to help, there has been good response also so that we have increased the number of participants to 30 for the past two years. To have a successful seminar, we really need one to one with helpers and participants and we have been accomplishing it. Peg Forte is going to put a synopsis of the TED questionnaires in this issue of The Common Scents and everyone can see how people feel about the day.

I hope the years events will interest the membership and you'll come out and be with us.

If you have a suggestion for a program or speaker, please call me or any of the board members and we will follow up on it.

I hope to see you at our training sessions. Sincerely Barbara Greenfield

## TED Follow-Up Sessions

Rain!! Finally moisture! The poor dogs have been puffing up little clouds of dust when they exhale. Even with such dry conditions, the novice dogs are doing very well. At the first follow-up on April 22nd. 17 TED people came and showed how well their dogs were doing.

The topic was "Turns", Mimi Ruch was the leader for the morning and distributed print-outs to the TED people on the topic and gave a very informative talk. Mimi made a lot of calls and had plenty of members on hand to help make the session move at a very pleasant pace.

The second follow-up on May 12th. was another clear, dry day. The topic was lead handling and we also talked about how to take care of, and store a long line. Alice Crans, Mimi Ruch and myself talked as a team and it worked very well. The ten or so people that attended asked a lot of good questions that between the three of us were answered. After the talk we used blindfolds to teach how to trust your dog and handle the line. Everyone had a really good time with the game" and learned at the same time.

Thanks to all our members that came out to help work with the new people and also to do some practicing with their own dogs.

The next follow-up session will be on June 10th. at the Tewksbury Farm Park. Edie Braginton will be the leader and the topic will be: "Indicating the Glove". This is one session I need to help Mingo. He wants nothing to do with that dirty old glove. We' see everyone at 8AM on the 10th. of June.

Barbara Greenfield



## Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey

# Training Session

Sunday, June 10, 2001 - 8:00 - 11:00

at the Tewksbury Farm Park (now known as the Christie Hoffman Farm)

This training sessions is for TED participants and members

**Topic: Article Indication** 

The topic will be covered at the beginning of the session, then we will pair up and practice what was covered and/or lay tracks for each other.

## Please call by June 6th to let us know you are coming

We need to know how many are coming to have sufficient members present to help and in case of *extremely* inclement weather, who to notify in case we have to cancel the session.

Contact: Edie Braginton 1-732-446-3219 E-mail:

## Directions:

From Flemington / Whitehouse: (Route 22 or Route 78): Take 523 North to Oldwick and Route 517 (523 turns right across from Hildebrandt Nurseries just before you enter Oldwick - stay straight and you will be on Route 517). Go through Oldwick and continue on Route 517 to Fairmount. At the traffic light by the Fairmount Methodist Church (little white church with white steeple and red doors) diagonally across from cemetery, turn left onto Route 512. The Christie Hoffman Farm driveway is the third driveway on the left.

From Chester / Long Valley: Take Route 24 and 513 to Route 517 South (left turn at light in Long Valley). Stay on Route 517 until you reach the intersection with Route 512 (cemetery will be on your right and the Methodist Church will be diagonally across the intersection). Turn right onto Route 512 and enter the Christie Hoffman Farm Park at the third driveway on the left.

## "Take a Break Picnic"

Saturday, July 14, 2001

中国

- 空間

环

立

中國 中國 中國 中國 中國

# At Memorial Park in Lebanon Township

## 10 to 3 PM

本国 本国 本国 本国 本国

中国

자리 자리 자리 자리 자리

項目

This picnic is in lieu of the July training session 'cause it's usually just "Too darn Hot"

But if you want to train come earlier

Bring your dogs (there will be fun games for them)

Bring a friend

TED participants are welcome (this will count as an event for your membership application)

Club will provide the hot dogs and hamburgers—you are asked to bring a salad or a dessert.

## Directions: Memorial Park, Lebanon Township, Glen Gardner

From the East: I-78 to Exit 16 (Route 31 North). \* Take Rt. 31 north - as you approach the second light, stay to the right as jug handle takes you off onto Route 513 at Grayrock Shopping Center - at the STOP sign turn right and note mileage at this point. Follow Rt. 513 to and through High Bridge. (513 makes several turns in the town of High Bridge - just follow the Route 513 signs). Shortly past Voorhees High School, turn left onto Rt. 628. There is an old, unopen Sunoco gas station on the corner. (work is being done currently to re-open this gas station). This turn will be 3.9 miles from the light on Rt. 31. Follow Rt. 628 up hill. As the road starts to level off look for the Memorial Park sign on the left opposite the first driveway to Woodglen School.

Pull straight into the park. Park near the pavilion area, flyball will be set up in a grassy field that is part of the park.

From the West: I-78 to Exit 15. Right at end of ramp. Take Main Street into the town of Clinton. At the light in the center of town, turn left onto Halstead Street (Route 513). Observe the speed limit here! Halstead will end at Route 31 where you turn left and will be at the first light. Follow directions above from \*

# RSVP by July 2nd

To Bev Olsen e-mail bevcwcgh@monmouth.com Phone: 732-772-0886

Name		Phone No.:	
# of people	X \$5.00 = _ (make checks payab	ole to Lenape Tracking Club)	
I am bringing a salad _		or Dessert	
- 8 8	(type)	(type)	

### MAGGIE'S TRACK

By Edie Braginton

We got up in the middle of the night to get to the track site. New Paltz, NY is not that far from where we live but it had rained on and off for two days. I knew that with the cool early spring, it was possible we would have sleet or freezing rain to contend with as we headed north.

We made a potty stop at the first rest area on the NY Thruway. I passed up the Dunkin Donuts in order to give Maggie a little extra time to stretch her legs and relieve herself. Once we got to the trial grounds, it was anyone's guess if there would be a place or even time for that.

When we arrived at the site we had to wait outside of the gates in a small intersection of roads and driveways. There was a little local traffic and deer kept crossing one of the roads about 100 yards from where we parked. A few of the test participants stood around nervously talking about whether there would be deer on the tracks. I guessed that there would be.

A representative from the club arrived with coffee. Finally, Mike Clemens came, and conducted the draw for tracks. It was a novel draw! The club put numbered stickers on the backs of boxes of flavored chocolates. Maggie and I picked track 5 (raspberry).

The caravan of vans moved inside the grounds and to the club's trial headquarters. There was a port-a-potty in a horse trailer and a three-sided tent with coffee and snacks. There was a sea of mud off the sides of the narrow macadam paths and puddles everywhere. And the cold was numbing. We parked in a line of cars on the path. When Maggie and my turn came, in order to drive to our track, I had to back up on the narrow path past all the other vans and back down a little hill. Not easy to do when you are cold and nervous!

We drove less than a mile away. I was a little nervous. Only one dog had passed so far that morning. The judges and I stood on the little road and looked across a deep, narrow ditch at beautiful fields with large puddles of water. The judges pointed out the start flags in the field in front of us. OK, I said, but how do I get to it? They laughed and pointed at a piece of board straddling the ditch, a makeshift bridge. Well, I thought, Maggie can always jump the ditch if she won't walk on the board! But she was fine.

I took out my tracking line, made sure it was knotfree, and fastened it to her harness. We were on our
way! She pulled me along strongly a short distance,
then quartered and found the first turn. It was a
right. She pulled me along the leg but seemed
distracted, not really committed. Her head bobbed
up and down. I felt something was wrong and
backed up a few feet. She went behind me and
pulled backwards to the area of the first turn. We
backed up the entire leg, which was 50 yards.
Unfortunately, I had curved slightly and now we
were to the left of the leg! Maggie took the lead and
pulled out again. I felt I could do nothing more to
help her. I could only follow. I kept wondering why
they weren't whistling us off the track.

Maggie made a left turn and I followed. No whistle. Another left onto a very long leg. No whistle. We were slogging along through standing water and thick mud. We went almost to a tree line. No whistle. I felt hot. What was going on? She made another left.

She pulled me along then stopped and quartered. She splashed through a lot of water. Then I saw a bit of long fur from a deer, possibly the tail. I said "leave it," and "track – track" and she went back to her search. She found another turn, a right, pulled along it a short distance and then stopped, her head raised.

I suddenly remembered something Hope Meaker had said at the TED seminar the day before. We had talked about how Maggie had been blown past the final turn at another test. When the wind was at her back (40 mph!), she had followed air scent over a ridge and missed the turn. She reminded me that it is my responsibility to help my dog when I could. My job was to know how the wind affects the track scent and my dog. Were there any scent traps? There was a slight breeze. I looked around. There were furrows and hollows which trap scent. I held my ground and held the line taut, keeping the communication going. The wind was blowing from right to left across the leg. Chances were that she was slightly downwind of the leg. Maggie paused, then sniffed the wind, quartered in the area and found the glove in a furrow three feet to the right! I caught my breath and ran to her, then raised the glove over our heads. She did it! She did it!

Murphy's TD By Lisa Pattison

Sunday, April 8th at the Hudson Valley Tracking Club's Mohonk fields

Murphy and I arrived at 6 am in thunder and lightning, I put Murphy in the crate and he was vibrating the whole car with his little red furry body.

Luckily (although I didn't think so at the time), our track was 8 and started at 11am. He recovered and tracked wonderfully. The best I have ever seen him do. His short stubby tail flagged gently "conductor style."

The first leg was as short as allowed and I thought he was messing with me when he wanted to turn so soon after the second flag. I had no choice but to follow him .

He was pulling hard as he danced merrily around me splashing his belly in the standing water. The wetter he became the happier and more excited he became. He ran circles at turn two and again at 4 before bolting quickly down the track. At the end he skipped dutifully back to me with the glove.

He frisked me first for the sardines and then the judges. (grin) He was relieved to find the fish at the car.

At the awards Sally Richards mentioned my journey of efforts to track with Murphs heart murmur and loose lead style.

What a great day it was to finally achieve what had eluded me so long.!

I was lured back into the sport immediately and certified my Lacey under Allison Platt 3 weeks ago in time to enter her in the AKC Australian Shepherd Nationals Tracking Trial Memorial Day week!

Editor's Footnote: Lisa drove to MD to be certified with Lacey. On May 27th I received an e-mail from Karen Oliver (LTC member now living in Massachusetts) sending the happy news that Lisa and Lacey had the first track that morning and earned the "T." Lisa will give us the details in the next newsletter.

## The Survey said......

Each year at TED we ask the participants to fill out a survey before they leave the purpose of which is for us to assess how we did. Twenty seven of the thirty participants handed in the surveys.

This year most people learned about out TED from the Match Show Bulletin or from one of our club members.

Fifteen of those attending said they might join the club (we have already received 6 applications). You complimented our demo dog, "Chase" and many of you found our members helpful, friendly, and encouraging. Many of you resolved to attend the follow-up session (17 of you came to the first one) and have followed through on that.

Most of those who answered the question about what discouraged you said nothing did. Deer poop, time and a place to practice were mentioned as possible deterrents.

Most of you said that our program lived up to what we promised in the flyer, calling our program super, wonderful, more than you expected.

On the directions there were mixed reviews. Despite the hand drawn map, some still had trouble following Route 513 through High bridge and some people wanted directions from Routes 202 or 80. But nearly half thought the directions were adequate and two people said the directions were great.

Going outside, especially to work with your own dogs was definitely important to the majority.

In comparing our seminar to others attended by the participants we seemed to 'compare well.' People described the seminar as 'well organized,' 'very informative,' 'vastly superior,' and "this has been the best." You liked the small group activities and the individual attention.

More than half of you had obedience, agility or hunting titles on your dogs already.

The numerical average of the ratings was a 5. The four 4's were balanced out by the 6 and the 7 given by two participants.

Thank you for taking the time to do the survey, we will use the information to fine tune for next year.

## WHAT ARE DOGS?

- Dogs lie around all day, sprawled on the most comfortable piece of furniture in the house.
- 2) They can hear a package of food opening half a block away, but don't hear you when you're in the same room.
- 3) They can look dumb and lovable all at the same time.
- 4) They growl when they are not happy.
- When you want to play, they want to play.
- 6) When you want to be alone, they want to play.
- 7) They are great at begging.
- 8) They will love you forever if you rub their tummies.
- They can never have enough toys and they leave them everywhere.
- They do disgusting things with their mouths and then try to give you a kiss.

Conclusion: They're tiny little men in fur coats.

## Tidbits...



Bev Olsen's
"Snowflake" (U-AC U-CD CH
RHEWLLYD PLUENEIRA O
CARDACH CDX AX AXJ)
finished her AXJ title at Burlington
Co. KC with a perfect score, 2
seconds under time and a 2nd place.

On March 3rd Hope Meaker's Ch. Light-Foot's Top O' the Morn WC "Kelly" earned her first CD leg with a score of 197 in the Novice B class, placing 4th from a three way run-off. Hope said, "In April she finished her CD with a 193 and a 195 (for a 195 avg.) despite being pregnant and having "the runs" for three days. I'm very proud of her. She slept all day Sunday to recover." On Mother's Day weekend, Kelly earned her Can CD with three 2nds and a 3rd and an average score of 195. (Not bad for a bitch due to have puppies in 2 weeks.)

Edie Braginton's German Shepherd "Becka" has completed her Novice Standard title in agility.

Vicky Brown's German Shepherd, "Reba" has earned her UCDX. And her Golden Retriever, "Nick" has earned his first Novice Jumpers with Weaves leg.

Hope Meaker 's "Pega" Am/Can CH Light-Foot's Pegasus CDX TD JH WC NA Can CD TD earned her Novice Standard Agility title at the Burlington Kennel Club Agility Trial on 4/22/01.

Barbara Greenfield has a new man in her life. He is Ch. Stonehill's Last Son of Krytton known around the house "Clark", a Golden. He joins Fancy (GR) and Mingo (CS).

Peg Forte and Hope Meaker's Light-foot's Deacon TD, earned his NA (Novice Agility) on April 28th . He earned his CD on May 25th, qualifying in 3 shows in fifteen days. At the Allentown DTC Trial he was the Highest Scoring Dog with a Tracking Title and was awarded a ceramic trivet donated by Ruth Brader (a LTC member). At the same trial he was the Highest Scoring Dog in Novice B with an Agility Title, the award was Diane Bauman's booklet on Tracking and a dog bone. At the Plainfield KC show he was the Highest Scoring Flat-Coated Retriever for which he received a lovely ceramic candy dish. Deacon also has earned two Novice Jumpers with Weaves legs this spring, with his junior handler, Lauren Nicolai.

## Internet sites .....



Sorry, no new sites this time.



Do you have a favorite site—Tell us about it and share it's URL with us through the newsletter.

## Tracking Tests

**Hudson Valley Tracking Club** 

Saturday, July 7, 2001

Variable Surface Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, June 27, 2001

Held at W Averell Harriman Building NY State Office Building Campus Washington & Western Ave, Albany, NY

Judges: Mrs. Randie C. Meyer, Michael A. Clemens

Dolores Dedek, Event Secretary 30 Burts Road, Kirkwood, NY 13795

Tracking Club of Massachusetts

Sunday, September 9, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Friday, August 24, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: Mrs. Carol A. Simpson, Michael A. Clemens

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

Shrewsbury Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 16, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$50.00 Event Closes: Tuesday, June 5, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Lily B. Mummert

Marianne F. Wood, Event Secretary P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432-0056

Concord Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 23, 2001

Tracking

Event Closes: Monday, October 22, 2001

Held at Hathor Farm, 17 Nichols Rd. Amherst, NH

Judges: Mrs. Dana Avison, Suzanne T. White

Carolyn Johnston. Event Secretary 246 Aspen Circle, Lincoln. MA 01773

Concord Dog Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, September 30, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00

Event Closes: Wednesday, September 19, 2001

Held at High Ridge Wildlife Management Area, Gardner, MA

Judges: John A. Barnard, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Susan Latham, Event Secretary 51 West Acton Road, Stow, MA 01775

Blue Ridge Dog Training Club Sunday, September 30, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$45.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$65.00

Event Closes: Monday, September 24, 2001

Held at Farmland Surrounding Cross Junction, VA

TD Judges: Janet Lewis, Mrs. Donna H. Thompson TDX Judges: Mrs. Donna H. Thompson, Mrs. Sandra N. Roth

Kathy McNeal, Event Secretary 2090 Pinewoods Road, Quicksburg, VA 22847

Dog Tracking Club of Maine

Sunday, October 7, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$50.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Sunday, September 16, 2001

Held at Stackpole Property, 63 Hearn Road, Saco, ME

Judges TD: Suzanne T. White, Mrs. Randie C. Meyer Judges TDX: Mr. Arthur Twiss, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Robert F Cuzner Jr., Event Secretary, 120 Dennett Street, Portland, ME 04102

**Hudson Valley Tracking Club** 

Sunday, October 7, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$75.00

Event Closes: Wednesday, September 26, 2001

Held at Mohonk Fields, Brook Farm, New Paltz, NY

Judges: Ms. Salle E Richards, Michael A. Clemens

Stephanie Crawford, Event Secretary 85 Hiner Road, Binghampton, NY 13904

Tracking Club of Vermont

Sunday, October 14, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$50.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, October 3, 2001

Held at The Smokey House Fields, Hilliard Road, Danby, VT

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Dr. Lily Mummert

Joyce Smith. Event Secretary, 410 Cummings Road Chester, VT 05143

Berks County Dog Training Club

Sunday, October 14, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 7 Entry Fee: \$40.00

Event Closes: Wednesday, September 26, 2001

Held at Blue Marsh Lake

Day Use Recreation Area, R D 1, Leesport, PA

Judges: Mrs. Suzanne H. Dolbin, Mrs. Romaine E. Halupa

Joan Heater, Event Secretary. 110 Jessica Dr., Leesport, PA 19533

Central New York Kennel Club, Inc.

Sunday, October 14, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$35.00 Event Closes: Friday, September 28, 2001

Judges: Ms. Salle E Richards, Michael A. Clemens

Held at Humphreys Farm

New Tibbitts Road. Hartford, NY

Janet Stacy, Event Secretary, 3787 Hand Pl., Sauquoit, NY 13456

## Tracking Tests

Port Chester Obedience Training Club, Inc.

Sunday, October 21, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 4 Entry Fee: \$40.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, October 17, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 4 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, October 10, 2001

Judges: Mr. Arthur L. Twiss, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson Held at Mohonk Fields, Brook Farm, New Paltz, NY

Joanna Giddings, Event Secretary, 21 Maple Drive Old Greenwich, CT 06870

Golden Triangle Obedience Training Club

Sunday, November 4, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 4 Entry Fee: \$35.00

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 4 Entry Fee: \$75.00 Event Closes: Thursday, October 25, 2001

Judges: Pending

Held at Furdas Rolling Green Acres Farm & Mingo Creek County Park, Route 136, Eighty Four, PA

Audrey Reilly, Event Secretary 1778 Norsen Drive, Pittsburgh, PA 15243

Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey

Sunday, November 4, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 8 Entry Fee: \$35.00 Event Closes: Wednesday, October 24, 2001

Judges: Mrs. Randie C. Meyer. Mr. Miles Garrod

Held at Heide Fields 327 Wertsville Rd. Ringoes.NJ

Peter Heide, Event Secretary

327 Wertsville Road, Ringoes, NJ 08551

Tracking Club of Massachusetts Sunday, November 11, 2001

Variable Surface Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 5

Event Closes: Monday, November 5, 2001

Held at Hanscom Air Force Base Bedford, MA

Judges: Mr. Miles Garrod, Mrs. Mary E. Thompson

Marianne F Wood, Event Secretary, P.O. Box 56, Ayer, MA 01432

Potomac Valley Golden Retriever Club

Sunday, November 11, 2001 Tracking - Golden Retriever

Total Entry Limit: 6 Entry Fee: \$45.00 Event Closes: Friday, October 26, 2001

Tracking Excellent – Golden Retriever Total Entry Limit: 3 Entry Fee: \$65.00 Event Closes: Friday, October 26, 2001

Judges: Mrs. Donna H. Thompson, Mrs. Sandra N. Roth

Held at Fields in the vicinity 11789 Ridgeway Court, Monrovia, MD

John Snyder, Event Secretary 262 Blackhaw Trail, Westminster, MD 21158 Hyattsville Dog Training Club

Sunday, November 18, 2001

Tracking

Total Entry Limit: 9 Entry Fee: \$45.00 Event Closes: Friday, November 2, 2001

Judges: Mrs. Judith S. Edwards Alan Strauss

Held at Rosaryville State Park, RT 301(and nearby fields) Upper Marlboro.MD

Celia Vornholt, Event Secretary, 701 Quiet Pond Court Odenton, MD 21113

Tidewater Tracking Club of Virginia

Sunday, December 2, 2001

Tracking Excellent

Total Entry Limit: 5 Entry Fee: \$95.00 Event Closes: Thursday, November 22, 2001

Judges: Pending

Held at Colonial National Historical Park, Yorktown.VA

Georgette Knorowski. Event Secretary 220 Colony Road, Newport News, VA 23602



## KODI EARNS HER "T"

Jim Friedl sent the following message via E-Mail:

"I'd like to tell you, John, Barbara, Mimi, Molly and everyone else in the club that Kodi found the glove! Please, pass on the good new as I can't seem to locate my club directory. And, thanks to everyone in the club who helped make this day happen. See you all soon.

Kodi the wonder pup had a wonderful Sunday.

Ch. Chesabar Sandra Kodiak WD, CDX, and now TD."

Editors Note: This is all we received thus far, from Jim about his Cheasapeake Bay Retriever earning her "T." Jim deserved much credit for perseverance, he worked on training Kodi to track, often coming close to getting certified.

# Lenape Tracking Club

June 2001 - May 2002

#### June

Jun 2001								
S	M	T	11.	T	F	S		
					1	2		
3	4	5	6	7	8	4		
10	11	12	13	14	15	16		
17	18	19	20	21	22	23		
24	25	26	27	28	29	30		

10 8:00 AM TED Follow-up/Training Session

15 7:30 PM Board Mtg. - Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

#### July

14 12:00 PM Picnic - Members/ TED people

20 7:30 PM Board Mtg - Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

## August

S M T W T F S 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 12 9:00 AM Trng Session - Tracklayer Certification

17 7:30 PM Board Mtg. - Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

## September

- 8 9:00 AM Training Session Members Only
- 22 9:00 AM Certification Workshop Plotting
- 23 8:00 AM Certification Workshop Ringoes, NJ

#### October

- 14 9:00 AM Training Session Members Only
- 19 7:30 PM Board Mtg. Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

#### November

- 3 9:00 AM Tracking Test Plotting Tracks
- 4 Tracking Test Ringoes NJ
- 16 7:30 PM Board Mtg. Leb. Twp. Mun. Bldg.

#### December

8 10:00 AM Training Session - Members Only

S	M	T	W	T	F	S
	T	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
28	29	30	31	75.	17.5	

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26 27 28 29 30

S	M	T	W	T	F	S
				1		3
(4)	5	6	7	8	9	10
11	12	13	14	15	16	17
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
	26					

Dec 2001									
S	M	T	W	T	E	S			
						1			
2	3	4	5	6	7	8			
9	10	11	12	13	14	15			
16	17	18	19	20	21	22			
23	24	25	26	27	28	29			
30	31								

		Jar	1 20	02		
S	M	T	W	T	F	S
		1	2	3	4	-5
6	7	8	9	10	11	12
13	14	15	16	17	18	19
20	21	22	23	24	25	26
27	28	29	30	31		

Feb 2002								
S	M	T	11.	T	F	S		
					1	2		
3	4	5	6	7	8	9		
10	11	12	13	14	15	16		
17	18	19	20	21	22	23		
24	25	26	27	28				

		Ma	r 21	102		
S	M	T	11.	T	F	5
					1	2
3	4	5	6	7	8	9
10	11	12	13	14	15	16
17	18	19	20	21	22	23
24	25	26	27	28	29	30
31						

Apr 2002								
S	M	T	W	T	F	S		
		2			5	6		
7	8	9	10	11	12	13		
14	15	16	17	18	19	20		
21	22	23	24	25	26	27		
28	29	30						

			y 20			_
S	M	T	W	T	F	S
			-1	2	3	4
5			8			
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
26	27	28	29	30	31	

Dates listed are subject to change.

Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey



Peg Forte, Editor 104 Sliker Road Glen Gardner, NJ 08826

Phone: 908-832-7231

Email: pegforte@worldnet.att.net



The Lenape Tracking Club of Central New Jersey was founded in June 1975, for the purpose of assisting people in the training of their dogs in tracking, to encourage sportsmanlike competition in tracking tests and to sponsor educational programs of interest to tracking enthusiasts.

Tracking demonstrates a dogs' ability to recognize and follow human scent, a skill that is useful in the service of mankind.



IMPORTANT DATES

CERTIFICATION WORKSHOP SEPT. 22 & 23

TRACKING TEST NOV. 3 & 4

Please save these dates Come out and help

Please post

the calendar

on the other side

of this page

Deadline
For next issue is
July 25, 2001

#### Officers:

 Pres:
 Barbara Greenfield
 973-696-8787

 VP:
 Edie Braginton
 732-446-3219

 Sec:
 Mimi Ruch
 908-722-9723

 Treas:
 John Etchells
 908-236-2423

#### Board:

 Vicki Brown
 732-446-3219

 Peg Forte
 908-832-7231

 Peter Heide
 609-466-4160

 Joanne Mac Kinnon
 908-735-7793

 Bev Olsen
 732-772-0886